

Alabama Electronic Security Board of Licensure Special Called Meeting Tuesday, March 26, 2024, 2:00 p.m. AESBL Administrative Office 465 Cotton Gin Road Montgomery, AL 36117

Morgan Garner, Chairman, called the meeting to order at approximately 2:00 p.m. at the AESBL Administrative Office in Montgomery, Alabama, as posted on the Secretary of State's website and the AESBL website. Mr. Garner asked Janet Robinson, Executive Director, to call the roll. Members present: Morgan Garner, Geoff Wilson, Scott Motes, and James Turner

I. Quorum:

A quorum was present. Andy Crowder from the Alabama Attorney General's Office certified the quorum.

II. Senate Bill 224—Establishing the Office of Occupational and Professional Licensing:
After review and discussion of SB224, as introduced by Senator Chris Elliot, the
Board voted as follows:

A motion voicing the Board's unanimous opposition to SB224 was made by Mr. Wilson. Second by Mr. Motes. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion carried.

A motion to draft language for an exemption to SB224 was made by Mr. Garner. Second by Mr. Wilson. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion carried.

Adjourn:

Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Motes. Second by Mr. Turner. All were in favor. None opposed. Motion carried. The Board adjourned at 2:29 p.m.

Approved by the Board on May 7, 2024.

Morgan Garner, Chairman

Janet Robinson, Executive Director